JERRY APODACA GOVERNOR NICK FRANKLIN

SECRETARY

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

POST OFFICE BOX 2088 STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 (505) 827-2434

September 22, 1978

Mr. J. T. Crow Amerigas Inc. P. O. Box 9737 El Paso, Texas 79987

Dear Mr. Crow:

Your letter, completion reports, and bore-hole surveys relative to your Mitchell Wells No. 18 and 19 are at hand. With respect to the permits for drilling these wells (our Form C-101), please be advised they were approved and copies mailed to you on September 18th, last. In the event you have not yet received them, another mailing will be initiated at your request.

Attached hereto is a copy of the Form C-105 submitted for your Well No. 19. You will note that no potential or gauged flow was reported. This was probably an oversight, so if you wish to advise the quantity (by filling in the attached form) I will complete the remaining copies.

In discussing the matter of per-well production statistics with gas engineers, I learned that chart reading has become largely a machine operation. It also is reported that much of this work is done by specialized engineering companies, at least for the smaller gas producers. If you have not already investigated this means of determining your monthly production per well, it might be worth looking into. As I previously advised, feel free to contact our Chief Engineer regarding meters, charts and measurements.

Sincerely yours,

CARL ULVOG Senior Geologist

CU/og